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1. Purpose of the STSM 
Study of e-lexicography for Arabic dictionaries

2. Description of the work carried out during the STSM 

Although my stay in Vienna, in the Austrian Centre for Digital Humanities (at the Austrian Academy for Science, Österreichische Akademie der Wissenschaften), turned out to be a little different than expected, it was most useful and enriching, from a scientific point of view, as well as in terms of networking.

I was expecting to work on the VICAV project (The Vienna Corpus of Arabic Varieties), more specifically on the Damascus dictionary, as the Syrian dialect of Damascus is my personal speciality. I am myself preparing a PhD research project on the Syrian variety of Arabic, and I wanted to get acquainted with corpus linguistics, digital collection and e-lexicography. Unfortunately, the people working on and responsible for the Damascus dictionary within the VICAV project weren't in Vienna during my stay.

This doesn't mean that my STSM wasn't an enriching experience. On the contrary; being in the Austrian Centre for Digital Humanities, surrounded by lots of interesting, highly educated and most professional colleagues, I got a real intellectual boost. 

I was introduced to the work of the colleagues, and learnt a lot about new techniques in the field of e-lexicography. This will help me in finalising my own research plan, for which we see a cooperation in the future. The contacts with these specialised colleagues will be extremely useful when it comes to technical support for my PhD dissertation.

I've also met a lot of colleagues who are researching different subjects related to Arabic varieties. Meeting these likeminded people, talking with them about our research plans, the problems we encounter during the work, was very useful to me. 
In addition to the expertise I gained on e-lexicography, I contributed to another project within the Austrian centre for Digital Humanities: the DictObserver (https://minerva.arz.oeaw.ac.at/dictobserver/#). I added the most important Arabic dictionaries to the list of digital lexicographic resources; I translated a Wikipedia-feed on a new online dictionary for Sign language and I wrote a highlight on the “rich history of Arabic lexicography”.
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